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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, March 21, 2022
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk

Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
We will enter into Executive Session and will return to the regular meeting only for the purpose of adjourning. 

Recognize Laurie Becker, Cert. MA Municipal Clerk 
· (PB) Read letter aloud that was presented by the Massachusetts Town Clerks Association. (Letter is on file in the Select Board office).
Appoint James Dugan as Sergeant to the Paxton Police Department
· Chief Savasta – After going through the due process I would like to ask that you accept the appointment of James Dugan to the position of Sergeant for the Paxton Police Department. 
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the appointment of James Dugan to Sergeant for the Paxton Police Department. Unanimous, all in favor. 

Bay Path FY23 budget discussion
· Kyle Brenner – Superintendent, Irene  Houle – Business Manager, Robert Wilby - School Committee Member, Peter Schur -School Committee Member 
· Mr. Brenner,  Went through the presentation for the FY23 budget for Bay Path Vocation High School. (The compete presentation is available in the Select Board office).
· Funding from House 1
· Impact on Bay Path
· Financial Information
· Budget summary
· Budget Highlights
· FY23 Freshman Seat Allocation - based on district agreement - Paxton 13 seats

· Foundation enrollment at Bay Path 

· Local contribution for the Town of Paxton
· School attending children report

· Statement of Assessments Governor’s budget

· Town of Paxton  - minimum contribution, assessment above min, transportation, debt service, capital improvement

· (PB)  We have not received operational costs above minimum local contribution from Bay Path since I can remember. Is that typical for Vocational Schools?
· Kyle Brenner, stated that I do not believe that it is typical. We have set a strong foundation and fiscally sound foundation. No need to ask for anything over the minimum.

· Irene Houle, stated that they are with a self-insured company for their health insurance and that has helped to keep costs down. We are only looking at a 2% increase for next year as well.
· (PB) What is your OPEB balance?
· Irene  Houle, stated that it is between $350,000 and $500,000. We keep building it and getting it to where we need to be.

· (JP)  What percent funded are you for total liability?
· Irene Houle, replied that they are at about thirteen million, which equates to about 4% to 5%.
· (PB)  You will need to pick up a new local representative for your district because I am resigning in May.

Town Trash contract with Pellegrino Trucking
· (JP) We did some math with the diesel prices and added about $4,500 to the budget to cover FY23. The budget line item for fuel surcharge is new this year and will be in addition to our total trash costs. 
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the update trash contract with Pellegrino as provided.  Unanimous, all in favor. 

Discuss current trash fee
· PB – The trash fees are just to cover the contract so we need to raise the trash fee an additional $3.00.
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the increase in the trash fee from $19.00 to $22.00. Unanimous, all in favor. 

Update on Town Administrators Search Committee

· (JP)  The Search Committee has four applicants to move forward to the Select Board. The Committee has been phenomenal. Accomplished an enormous amount of work. Kept us on schedule. We conducted six interviews out of seventeen applications, which were conducted on three separate occasions. Some interesting points brought up from the interviews, where the town runs lean, rely heavily on our residents for taxes, we have a revenue problem. 
· (JP)  At this time I would like to bring forward the following candidates. Heather Munroe, Charles Younge, S Peter Kane, John Charbonneau are the four applicants being brought forward for interviews with the Select Board. Note one applicant from Utah so we may want to accommodate that interview via ZOOM. In order to stay within our timeline, we have two2 weeks in which to conduct these interviews.
· (PB)  Set the following schedule:
Monday, April 4, 2022 – Regular meeting
Wednesday, April 6, 2022, 6:00pm  and 7:30pm for interviews
Thursday, April 7, 2022, 6:00pm  and 7:30pm for interviews

Monday, April 11, 2022, 7:00pm – BOS meeting to select final candidate

Wednesday, April 13, 2022, at 7:00pm – Negotiations with final candidate. 
· (JP)  The Search Committee had twelve areas of inquiry with specific questions relative to the topic. 
· (PB)  Please forward those categories to Kirk and me and then we will come up with our own questions and forward those to Donna. Then Julia and Donna will work to put together the final question. Let’s run the entire process by Town Counsel.
Discuss potential ballot questions

· (CR)  I would like to consider that two capital items be contingent on a capital exclusion for one year only. We can take it out of the levy to save on borrowing and interest. I would suggest the $80,000 for the Tivan field lights and $50,000 for the PCS security and cameras. We have done this in the past for smaller items. The Select Board is the only Board that can put a ballot question forward.
· (JP )  The lights at Tivnan Field were add $47.73 to the tax bill and security cameras at PCS would add $29.37.
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve placing a question on the ballot for the lights at Tivnan Filed for a capital expenditure exclusion of $80,000.  Unanimous, all in favor. 

· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve placing a question on the ballot for the security and cameras at Paxton Center School for a capital expenditure exclusion of $50,000.  Unanimous, all in favor. 

· (CR)  I will move these forward to the Town Clerk’s office. 
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from 
            March 9, 2022. Unanimous, all in favor. 
Town Administrator update
· New conservation agent

Glenda Williams, has been hired as the new Conservation Agent for the Town.
· Pick it up Paxton

New Facebook page that has been established for their annual cleanup for the town.
Correspondence 
· (PB)  Read Thank you letter in regard to the tree removal near Paxton Hills.
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to leave the regular meeting and entered into Executive Session at 8:13  pm and we will return to the regular meeting for the purpose of adjourning.    (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· Returned to Regular Session at 9:01pm.
· Adjourned Meeting at 9:01pm, Unanimous all in favor. (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
The next meeting is scheduled for April 4, 2022, at 7:00pm. 

Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Agenda

Attendance list
Town Administrators update

Meeting minutes

Bay Path presentation

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
